

# PIERCE COUNTY JR WRESTLING MEETING MINUTES

Meeting January 5, 2023 SEEDING MEETING

Minutes recorded by Merton, General Member & Andrea Martin, PCJWL Secretary (Late)

Opening 6:30pm – President Spivey

Attendance: Orting, University Place, Kent, Eatonville, Sumner, Montesano, Fed. Way, Olympia, Franklin Pierce, White River, Gig Harbor, Rainier, Enumclaw, Fife, Bethel, Tahoma, Yelm, Puyallup, JBLM (late 6:34pm)

Motion to accept October 25 meeting Minutes – Approved by all

No Old Business

New Business:

Rising Star – League will pay officials going forward for this tournament

**President Spivey proposal for Sub Division managers -**

Implement a \$500.00 incentive to the club for hosting subs and being the sub division manager. By doing this the goal is to get more cooperation from the league with turning in weights, rosters, etc.

**Discussions**

**Post Season Tournaments** - on all post season tournaments (Subs, Divisionals, League) – Try to hold on full mats. If first few rounds need to be done on half mats, that is OK, finals should be done on full mats. Rainier Club noted they have a mat which can be loaned for hosting teams if needed.

**Team Cooperation** – need to have all teams getting rosters, official weigh-ins to their subdivision managers prior to seeding meeting and rosters input to Track prior to the events as requested by subdivision managers

**Next Season Hosting** – Goal to have all clubs host at least 1 tournament each season

**Motions**

DJ (Franklin Pierce) moved to put JBLM on probation for not showing up or communicating absence by their club for the 1<sup>st</sup> Round Robin of the season. JBLM explained this was due to all being called away with no notice and no means of being able to communicate that. **Outcome** – agreed this was a warning/learning experience for JBLM given the circumstances and we strongly encouraged having a back up contact such as a parent or spouse who could assist with the communication in the future

DJ (Franklin Pierce) brought up the need for possibly changing the weight classes for next season. To be discussed at our end of season meeting. Spivey noted if we make that change we need to keep it at 26 total weight classes.